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Dear Seattle OCR: 
  
This is a federal civil rights complaint against the University of Washington’s 
Department of Medicine (University) for illegal racial discrimination in violation of Title 
VI. Specifically, the University operates two racially discriminatory programs that 
restrict eligibility based on race, color, and national origin. Details of those two 
programs are provided below. 
  
1. The Visiting Scholars Program (Program 1) is described by the University as “a funded 
program designed to give students with diverse backgrounds a chance to experience 
the training that the University of Washington Department of Medicine has to offer.” 
  
Eligibility for Program 1 is restricted to “applicants who demonstrate academic 
excellence and belong to groups that are recognized as historically underrepresented in 
the health and science professions including Black/African American, American 
Indian, Alaska Native, Hispanic/Latino, and Pacific Islander.” Please note that 
those five racial/ethnic groups are the groups typically recognized by medical schools 
and medical school organizations like the Association of American Medical Colleges 
(AAMC) as being the racial/ethnic groups that are considered to be Underrepresented in 
Medicine (URiM) and given special preferences. 
  
In violation of Title VI, medical students who are not URiM (e.g., whites, Asians, and 
Middle Eastern/North Africans) are excluded from the Program and discriminated 
against on the basis of their race, color, or national origin. 
  
2. The Visiting Resident Scholars Program (Program 2) is described by the University as 
“a funded program designed to give Internal Medicine Residents with a diverse 
background a chance to experience the training that the University of Washington 
Department of Medicine has to offer.” 
  
Eligibility for Program 2 is restricted to “applicants who demonstrate academic 
excellence and belong to groups that are recognized as historically underrepresented in 
the health and science professions including Black/African American, American 
Indian, Alaska Native, Hispanic/Latino, and Pacific Islander.” Please note that 
those five racial/ethnic groups are the groups typically recognized by medical schools 
and medical school organizations like the Association of American Medical Colleges 
(AAMC) as being the racial/ethnic groups that are considered to be Underrepresented in 
Medicine (URiM) and given special preferences. 

https://medicine.uw.edu/education/students/visiting-scholars-program
https://medicine.uw.edu/education/residents/visiting-resident-scholars


  
In violation of Title VI, the University operates the two racially discriminatory programs 
above that illegally exclude and discriminate against non-URiM students (whites, 
Asians, and MENAs) based on their race, color, or national origin. Please investigate the 
University for two violations of Title VI’s prohibition of discrimination on the basis of 
race, color, or national origin. 
  
Mark J. Perry 
Senior Fellow, Do No Harm 
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